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To Whom It may Concern 
 
I am writing to request that Tallimba NSW is included in the $20 million mobile black spot project 
as a high priority project. 
 
Tallimba is a small rural farming community in the Northern Riverina of NSW. We are located 30 mins 
west of West Wyalong. 
 
The village of Tallimba has little or no mobile service coverage. The majority of us in the wider 
Tallimba/Weethalle are experiencing marginal top poor mobile phone reception, regardless of the 
information provided to the contrary by telephone providers. For those of us using wireless internet, based 
on the mobile phone network, a double burden is suffered. Satellite internet provides a less than 
satisfactory substitute as it is both slow and expensive.  
 
This results in safety issues for those 
attending schools, our local school bus run 
and visitors to the area. Further we are in an 
identified bush fire risk area and our access 
within the area is affected by flooding on 
average once per year, generally in the 
summer storm season. As an area reliant 
predominantly on winter cropping, our 
population increases significantly at harvest 
time. Our ability to attract and retain seasonal 
casual staff is hampered by our lack of mobile 
and internet coverage, considered both as a 
safety and essential lifestyle provision by 
potential staff.  
 
Internet and mobile phone services have 
become an essential part of daily life. For 
those of us living so far from shops, banks, 
post offices and friends, services like internet 
shopping, internet banking, and email are a 
necessity rather than a choice. For those 
running farming businesses, the ability to have 
accurate and timely weather and grain price 
information can cost or save tens of 
thousands of dollars.   
 
We call on the government to improve 
reception through the establishment of a base 
station to service Tallimba and surrounds. It is 
hoped that a tower near Tallimba would also 
provide overlapping coverage toward the Weethalle area and prevent total system failure when the 
inevitable hardware problems are experienced, as they do on a far too frequent basis.  
 
We ask you to visit our area and meet with some of the affected people. Local residents have offered their 
assistance with the provision of private land on which to locate a tower or booster in our area.  
 
If you require any further information I encourage you to contact us.  
 
Kind regards 
 
Carmen Quade 
On behalf of 
Tallimba Advancement Group 
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